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November 9, 2022 

 
 
 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: Sub-Petition No. 1133-VER-20220228 – Approved Modifications to the Flagpole 

Tower at 541 Broadbridge Road, Bridgeport, Connecticut 
 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 

On April 8, 2022, the Siting Council (“Council”) approved the Cellco Partnership d/b/a 
Verizon Wireless (“Cellco”) Eligible Facilities Request (“EFR”) for modifications to the existing 
wireless base station at 541 Broadridge Road in Bridgeport.  The modifications involved the 
replacement Cellco’s antennas and the expansion of the antenna screening shroud around the 
antennas at the top of the tower. 

Following the Council’s approval of the EFR and the hand-off of the project to Cellco’s 
construction team, project construction engineers discovered that the diameter of the antenna 
mounting shaft and certain antenna mount designs referenced in the original November 19, 2021 
Structural Analysis (“SA”) and January 12, 2022 Mounts Analysis (“MA”) were incorrect. Upon 
discovery of this error, Centek Engineering completed a new SA, dated November 1, 2022, and a 
new MA, dated October 21, 2022.  The new SA and MA came to the same overall conclusion, 
confirming that the tower can accommodate the proposed facility modifications. 

To avoid confusion during the Council’s “close out” of this project, I am enclosing copies 
of the November 1, 2022 corrected SA and the October 21, 2022 corrected MA for your records.  
Also enclosed is a set of Construction Drawings for the proposed facility modifications and 
facility improvements. 

 
 
 
 
 

KENNETH C. BALDWIN 
 
280 Trumbull Street 
Hartford, CT 06103-3597 
Main (860) 275-8200 
Fax (860) 275-8299 
kbaldwin@rc.com 
Direct (860) 275-8345 
 
Also admitted in Massachusetts 
and New York 
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We respectfully request that Council staff acknowledge receipt of this modified 
information and, according to Condition No. 1 of the April 8, 2022 Council approval, approve 
this minor project change. 

Please contact me with any questions. 

Sincerely, 

 
Kenneth C. Baldwin 

 
Enclosures 
Copy to: 

Joseph Ganim, Bridgeport Mayor 
Lynn Haig, Director of Planning 
Aleksey Tyurin 








































































































































































	Sincerely,

